
 

Memo Date 14/05/2021 

To: Phill Reid, Auckland-wide Manager 

From: Katie Auckram – Graduate Planner, Regional Planning 
 
 
Subject: Plan Modification: Clause 20A Amendment to Chapter I of the Auckland 

Unitary Plan (AUP) Operative in part (15 November 2016). 
 
Delegated authority to T4 manager through Schedule 2A of the Auckland Council Combined Chief 
Executives Delegation Register (Updated May 2017).  
 
This plan modification requires decision-making pursuant to clause 20A of the First Schedule to the 
Resource Management Act 1991, as corrections are required to the Auckland Unitary Plan 
(Operative in Part). 
 
 
Rule or Section of 
Unitary Plan 

Chapter I Precincts 
North 
I551 Highgate Precinct 

 
Subject Site (if 
applicable) 
 

Not applicable 

Legal Description (if 
applicable) 
 

Not applicable 

Nature of change  A minor change is required to correct text to the Operative in Part 
version. 
 
Discussion 
 
There is an error in the page headers and footers of the Highgate 
Precinct.  
Page 1 does not have a footer. On pages 2-10 the footer reads:  

‘CONFIDENTIAL: I551 Highgate Precinct’ 
 
The precinct is not confidential and therefore the footer on all pages 
should read: 
 

‘Auckland Unitary Plan Operative in part’ 
  
There is an additional error in the page numbering format; which is 
written in the layout of, for example, ‘Page 2 of 10’ instead of just ‘2’. 
This is not consistent with the format of the plan. 
 
The header is currently missing from the document and should read 
‘I551 Highgate Precinct’ as per the rest of the precict text in the plan. 

 
Effect of change The change is minor in nature. The amendment does not change the 

application or intent of the provisions but rather it ensures the correct 
administering of the plan as was originally intended. There is no effect 



 Page 2 

nor impact upon either the environment or persons.  
Changes required to be 
made 

Amend the footer on pages 1-10 of the I551. Highgate Precinct in the 
Operative in Part version, as shown:  
 
CONFIDENTIAL: I551 Highgate Precinct 
 
Auckland Unitary Plan Operative in part 
 
Amend the page numbering format on pages 1-10, from ‘Page X of 
10’ to ‘X’. 
 
Include header on each page to read ‘I551 Highgate Precinct’. 

 
 

 
Prepared by: 
Katie Auckram 
Planner, Regional, North, West and 
Islands 

Signed off by: 
Phill Reid 
Manager Planning – Auckland-wide  

Signature:  

 

Signature: 
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